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Dear AMAPCEO Members, 
 

I 
N JUST A FEW SHORT DAYS, CANADIANS 
will vote in the federal election. This is 
one of the most important elections in 
recent memory ï and one where the 

votes of public servants like us can make a 
huge difference.  Donôt let someone else 
speak for you ï vote! To register to vote, to 
find your polling place, or to find your local 
candidates, visit www.elections.ca.  
 
Thanks to everyone who participated in this 
yearôs Labour Day parade 
in Toronto and in local 
events across the     
province. AMAPCEO had 
its strongest ever 
contingent!  You can find 
photos from the Toronto 
march on our website. 
 
Here at AMAPCEO, work 
is well underway to    
prepare for our upcoming 
Annual Delegatesô 
Conference on November 
27 and 28. Over the 
summer and fall, Iôve worked with our staff 
and Board of Directors to   develop next 
yearôs operating budget for approval by the 
delegates. The draft budget places 
resources in key areas like member 
education, communications and outreach.  
 
As of September 25, nominations have 
closed on delegate elections for this yearôs 
ADC, for some Chapter Chairs, and for 
Board, Executive and committee positions 
to be elected at the convention.  
Congratulations to those who have been 
acclaimed and good luck to all who have 
put their names forward. 
 
At the convention this year, our Governance 
Review Committee will be making          

recommendations for a new governance 
model for the Association. I look forward to 
a healthy debate about moving AMAPCEO 
to a more democratic, representative and 
accountable model. I want to encourage 
members to pay attention to this important 
issue for the future of the Association.  
 
On September 18, I presented AMAPCEOôs 
submissions to the ñChanging Workplace 
Reviewò panel on reform to the Employment 
Standards Act and Labour Relations Act. 
This is a once-in-a-generation opportunity to 

improve employment 
standards and working 
conditions for millions of 
Ontarians. Read more 
about our submission 
online. In my presentation,  
I focused on four specific 
recommendations, 
including the need to 
update legislation on the 
rights of employees to 
digital privacy in the 
workplace.  
 
Over the next few weeks, I 

will be visiting many workplaces around the 
province for our fall Annual General 
Meetings. I look forward to seeing you 
there! 
 
Congratulations are in order to our 
colleagues in OPSEU who have reached a 
tentative agreement after months of very 
difficult negotiations. The details are not yet 
public, and it is not appropriate to comment 
on the substance of the agreement until 
members have had an opportunity to review 
the tentative settlement and vote whether to 
ratify.  
 
Sincerely, 

Dave Bulmer, President  

president@amapceo.on.ca 

 

  

Get it on the Record  
 

Have an issue at work? 
Remember to register 
workplace or Collective 
Agreement concerns 
with your Workplace 
Representative first.  
 
éééééééééé 
 

Check Out . . .  
 
AMAPCEOôs submission 
to the Changing 
Workplace Review and 
read more about our work 
to improve Ontarioôs 
labour legislation. 

l¯¢°¦¡¢«±Ē° i¢°°}¤¢ 
Dave Bulmer, President 

Dave Bulmer receives a United Way award, 
on behalf of AMAPCEO, from Toronto Labour 
Council President John Cartwright. 

http://www.elections.ca
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/mediareleases/news/CWRSubmission.php
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/disputeresolution/workplacereps/index.php
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/disputeresolution/workplacereps/index.php
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/_files/file.php?fileid=fileuXnjBkstkm&filename=file_20150923___AMAPCEO_CWR_Submission_V3.pdf
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/mediareleases/news/CWRSubmission.php


Reasons to Vote on October 19!  
 
The federal election voting day is Monday,  
October 19.  Here are just a few reasons why you 
should consider voting if you have not yet done so: 
 

¶ Your vote impacts the next four years:   
Voting matters! In the last election a majority 
government was determined by only 6,201 
votes, and over nine million people did not 
vote. If more people would have voted in the 
polls, in an advance poll, or mailed in a ballot 
the outcome would have been different. 
Schedule thirty minutes on October 19 to vote 
ï our fate for the next four years depends on it! 

 

¶ Funding for health care: We are faced with 
an aging population and a doctor shortage that 
affects four million Canadians. In just ten 
years, one in five Canadians will be over the 
age of 65. Healthcare funding will face a 
shortfall of $36 billion in just ten yearsô time. 

 

¶ Eliminate poverty during retirement: For 
less than a coffee and donut a day, Canada 
Pension Plan contributions could be increased 
to provide every citizen with greater retirement 
stability. Likewise, the increase in Old Age  
Security eligibility is of concern to many      
Canadians as well. 

 

¶ Protect and defend unions and the rights of 
unionized workers: Bills C-377 and C-525 
were anti-union private membersô bills that 
recently became law.  Bill C-377 imposes onerous financial reporting obligations, designed to waste 
union time and money, and arguably both bills violate provincial and federal privacy legislation. Bill C-
525 makes it easier to de-certify unions and harder to organize them in federal workplaces. This will 
have a direct impact on the right to unionize in every 
province and  will negatively impact all workers. Visit: 
www.elections.ca if you need more information and where 
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Check out our Federal 
Election Tool Kit  

 

Who you decide to vote for is your choice, but 
AMAPCEO encourages you to vote in the upcoming 
federal election. To help members prepare for the 
election and make an informed choice, a tool kit is now 
available. Download it today  and get informed! 
 

http://www.elections.ca
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/_files/file.php?fileid=fileibMvdfpCPe&filename=file_Tool_kit_FINAL_20150930.pdf
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/_files/file.php?fileid=fileibMvdfpCPe&filename=file_Tool_kit_FINAL_20150930.pdf
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Board of Directors 2015 Elections  

UPDATE ON FALL CHAPTER ELECTIONS  
 
At the close of the Fall nomination cycle on September 25, 53 Delegates and five Chapter Chairs were elected by 
acclamation. A further six Delegates and one Chair were selected as the result of on-line elections that closed on 
October 9. A full list of all 23 Chapter Chairs and 215 elected Delegates attending the 2015 Annual Delegatesô 
Conference in November will be posted on the AMAPCEO website soon.  
 
Congratulations to the following Chapter Chairs who were elected or re-elected during this cycle: 
 

Larysa Andrusiak ï London (re-elected) 
Victoria Boyd ï Kingston (succeeding John Lipcsei) 
Bob Freeman ï Municipal Affairs and Housing (succeeding Margaret Kipp) 
Michael Helfinger ï EDE / IA / CS / RI / ORC (re-elected) 
Darlene Jackson ï North Bay (re-elected) 
Damian Suffoletta ï Finance (succeeding Virginia Barnett) 

All of the nominations are in and we are pleased to report that the following members have put their names forward to 
run for a position on our Board of Directors. Elections take place at the Annual Delegatesô Conference and results will 
be announced on November 28, 2015.   
 
For the position of Vice-President: 

¶ Sally Jurcaba (Finance/Oshawa) 

¶ Cynthia Watt (Training, Colleges and Universities/Toronto)  

 
For the position of Secretary: 

¶ Dianne Colville Lee (Finance/Oshawa) 

¶ Glynn Robinson (Environment and Climate Change/Toronto) 

 
For a Director position (there are two spots to fill): 

¶ James Dawson (Treasury Board Secretariat/Toronto) 

¶ Peter Dewar (MAG/Toronto) 

¶ Paul Glassford (MNRF/Sault Ste. Marie) 

¶ Rachel Kukulewich (MOHLTC/Toronto) 

¶ Neil MacAskill (MOHLTC/Ottawa) 

 
Members of the Board serve two-year terms. Four positions are open for nomination this year, with the remaining five 
(President, Treasurer and three Directors) serving for another year.  The term begins on January 1 of each year. 
 
For more information on elections, be sure to check the members only section of the websiteðwww.amapceo.on.ca. 
Forthcoming details on the site will include candidate statements, election information, and updates on the results of 
Chapter Chair and Delegate nominations.  

NEW ERC REPRESENTATIVES APPOINTED  
 
The following members have been appointed by the Board of Directors to sit on their ministryôs Employee Relations 
Committee (ERC). 
 
   Cristina Carambas (MOECC)  Alison Griggs (MGCS) 
   Shelley Kemp (MOF)   Sarah Jeffrey -Hampton (MGCS) 
 
Congratulations to these members! We thank you for stepping forward to fill these important roles. View a complete 
list of AMAPCEOôs ERC Representatives. 

https://www.amapceo.on.ca/home/
https://www.amapceo.on.ca/_files/file.php?filename=file_5_ERC_Reps_2015.pdf


Labour Relations News  

Bargaining Unit Updates  

 
Public Health Ontario  
Preparations for bargaining are underway at 
Public Health Ontario (PHO). Recently, 
members participated in a bargaining survey 
that closed on Thursday, September 17; the 
response rate was over 63%. Nominations for 
the Bargaining Team closed October 9 with an 
election to follow. PHO bargains under special 
health care sector legislation known as the 
Hospital Labour Disputes Arbitration Act 
(HLDAA). There are approximately 220 
AMAPCEO-represented members working at 
PHO. 
 

Office of the French Language Services 
Commissioner  
The Employer recently made a successful 
request to the Legislatureôs Board of Internal 
Economy for an additional eight positions, 
almost tripling the number of employees in this 
workplace to 12 employees. Resulting from the 

additional positions the Employer is in the 
process of writing job descriptions and 
reorganizing the unit, so has asked AMAPCEO 
for a delay in bargaining. In the interest of 
members and   negotiations, the Bargaining 
Team agreed to the Employerôs request and will 
take a pause. 
 
 

Waypoint Centre for Mental Health Care  
The Collective Agreement at Waypoint expired 

on March 31, 2014. Notice to bargain has been 

provided to the Employer. Waypoint members 

Monica Murphy and Anne Payne will be sitting 

on the bargaining committee and have 

undergone training at the AMAPCEO office. 

Recently, members in this bargaining unit 

participated in a bargaining survey to provide 

direction and feedback to the Bargaining Team. 

Dates for the commencement of formal 

negotiations with the Employer are still pending. 

 

 

September 30, 2015 marks an important milestone in AMAPCEOôs history. It 
is the official conclusion of the 12-year Job Evaluation project. 
 
AMAPCEO has successfully eliminated an unfair, ad hoc and outdated 
classification structure and replaced it with a fairer, more consistent system 
that will serve our members well for years to come. 
 
Read the full update in the Latest News section of the website. 

Job Evaluation Project Completed  
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https://www.amapceo.on.ca/mediareleases/news/JobEvalCompleted.php
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 Latest AMAPCEO Updates  

Workplace Rep Training  
 
 
 
 
 

Eighteen members attended Workplace 
Representative Core Training on September 29 and 
30 in Toronto.  
 
Contact Mae J. Nam to learn more about becoming an 
AMAPCEO Workplace Rep! 
 
 

New Bulletin Board Materials  
Check out the AMAPCEO bulletin board in your 

workplace to find brand new materials, including our 

federal election tool kit and the second installment in 

our diversity poster series, celebrating women in  

AMAPCEO. 

 

Website Under Construction  

We are currently working on a new website that      
features a few exciting changes. The first phase of this 
transition, which you will see in the coming weeks, will 
improve the overall look and functionality of the public 
AMAPCEO website. In subsequent weeks, you will 
begin to see changes to the members only secure 
area. 
 
The new personalized member homepage at      
amapceo.on.ca will be your personalized online area. 
It will contain AMAPCEO forms and documents, along 
with news, bargaining unit updates, Chapter events, 
Collective Agreement information, and ServicePlus 
member rewards. Our new membersô area is 
something to get excited about! 
 
To obtain your new member homepage, you will need 
to provide us with a personal, non-work email. Please 
contact Danielle Stock, Communications Officer, if you 
have not yet shared your personal email address with 
us. 
 
Stay tuned for more exciting announcements about 
AMAPCEO online! 
 

Provincial Council News  
 
There were two important developments at the September 16th Provincial Council meeting.  After participating in a 
demonstration of electronic voting technology, the Council accepted the recommendation of both the Board of Directors 
and the  Elections and Credentials Committee to pilot electronic voting for elections at the  upcoming November 2015 
Annual Delegatesô Conference. Relevant amendments were approved to the Elections Bylaw in order to enable the 
switch from paper ballots to hand-held electronic voting devices, which are expected to free up the time usually 
occupied by the manual counting of ballots. 
 
Secondly, the Governance Review Committee (GRC), originally established in the Spring of 2013, delivered an 
executive summary of its long-awaited final report, in which the committee is proposing a major transformation of 
AMAPCEOôs governance structure:  a merger of the 32-member Provincial Council and the 9-member Board of 
Directors to form a new 16-member governing board; a re-organization of members into 12 geographic zones across 
the province instead of the existing 23 ministry or regional chapters; and direct election of 12 board members by the 
members in each zone.  Under the GRC   recommendation, the other four board members (President, Vice-President, 
Secretary and Treasurer) would continue to be elected by the Annual Delegatesô Conference. The proposal will be 
considered by Delegates at the ADC this November. 
 
Please see page 9 for more information on the Governance Review Committee proposals.    
 
The next scheduled meeting of the Provincial Council is on October 28th and 29th. The finalized Minutes of Provincial 
Council meetings are now posted in the Membersô section of the website.  scroll down to General Announcements. 

mailto:nam@amapceo.on.ca
http://www.amapceo.on.ca
mailto:stock@amapceo.on.ca

